BURWOOD/PEGASUS COMMUNITY BOARD 3 MARCH 2008

An ordinary meeting of the Burwood/Pegasus Community Board was held on Monday 3 March 2008 at 5pm in the Boardroom, corner Beresford and Union Streets, New Brighton

PRESENT:	David East (Chairman), Nigel Dixon, Tina Lomax, Gail S	Sheriff,
	Tim Sintes, Linda Stewart and Chrissie Williams.	

APOLOGIES: Nil.

The Board reports that:

PART B - REPORTS FOR INFORMATION



1. DEPUTATIONS BY APPOINTMENT

Nil.

2. PRESENTATION OF PETITIONS

Nil.

3. NOTICES OF MOTION

Nil.

4. CORRESPONDENCE

Nil.

5. BRIEFINGS

Nil.

6. COMMUNITY BOARD ADVISER'S UPDATE

The Board **received** updates from the Community Board Adviser on forthcoming Board related activity over the coming weeks.

Members also discussed possible options for Board input into the Council's Bylaw Review process. It was **agreed** to make a decision on this matter at the Board's next meeting.

Nil.

Burwood/Pegasus Community Board 3.3.2008

-2-

8. BOARD MEMBERS' INFORMATION EXCHANGE

Mention was made of the following matters:

• The Board was advised of concerns arising from the Relay for Life event held at Queen Elizabeth II Park on the weekend of 1 and 2 March 2008. The key issue for local residents was the associated traffic congestion especially in Ascot Avenue. Also mentioned was the extent of the turf damage to the Ascot playing fields caused by vehicle movements owing to the inclement weather.

The Board **decided** to request staff to report on the traffic and parking impacts and possible solutions associated with community events conducted at Queen Elizabeth II Park.

• The Chairman briefed members on his attendance at an informative meeting of Environment Canterbury's Christchurch Area Committee.

PART C - DELEGATED DECISIONS TAKEN BY THE BOARD

9. CONFIRMATION OF MEETING REPORT – 18 FEBRUARY 2008

The Board **resolved** that the report of its ordinary meeting of 18 February 2008 (both open and public excluded sections), be confirmed.

10. NEW ZEALAND PLANNING INSTITUTE CONFERENCE - BOARD MEMBER ATTENDANCE

The Board considered a report from the Community Board Adviser seeking approval for Linda Stewart to attend the forthcoming New Zealand Planning Institute Conference

The Board resolved:

- (a) To approve the attendance of Linda Stewart at the New Zealand Planning Institute Conference in Greymouth from 2 to 5 April 2008.
- (b) That Linda Stewart report back to the Board on her attendance at the conference.

The meeting concluded at 5.39 pm.

CONFIRMED THIS 10TH DAY OF MARCH 2008

DAVID EAST CHAIRMAN